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Week 3,   Term 1          15th February 2018  

PRINCIPAL’S  COMMENT 

Hi Everyone Tena Koutou Katoa 
 
SWIMMING POOL  -  The pool is up and running 
and looking great.  The children have been really 
enjoying their swims in this weather even though 
the water is still quite cool due to it just having 
been filled and the kids don’t seem to mind.   
 
WEST CLUSTER TABLOID SPORTS  -  On the 12th 
April the West Cluster Schools will be come togeth-
er to hold sports for the Juniors (Yrs 1-3) of their 
schools.  Watch this space as more information 
comes to hand. 
 
 

 
 
REMINDERS:- 
a. Parking  -  please remember that if you want 

to come into school for longer than 5 minutes 
then we would appreciate you using the Hall 
carpark.  This helps with congestion, especial-
ly before and after school.   

b. Hats  -  have you all purchased hats for your 
children?  These are now a compulsory item 
of uniform so all children must have one.  
Older hats can be bought from school for $10 
and new ones can be ordered for $20. 

 
Ross Harvey,  PRINCIPAL 

MUFTI  DAY 
Wednesday, 21st February 

Emma Ross, one of our Yr 7 students, had the 
idea that our school could hold a Mufti Day to 
raise money for the Cancer Foundation due to 
her grandmother suffering from this horrible 
disease at present.  I’m sure many of us can 
relate to this, so therefore please let your child
(ren) wear mufti next Wednesday and send 
along a GOLD COIN DONATION in support of 
the Cancer Foundation. 

CRICKET  TEAM 
Unfortunately we only had 2 replies for cricket 
therefore we won’t be entering any teams this 

time. 

MISSING  UNIFORM 
Ryan Jamieson is missing his school Polar 

fleece.  It is a brand new Size 10 and has his 
name on the inside tag (side seam).  Please 
check your child’s fleece and if found please 

return it to Ryan or to the school office. 
KINDLING  FOR  SALE 

One of our students, Mitchell, is 

showing great initiative by cutting   

kindling and selling it.  Please place 

your order with his Mum, Lisa, on  

027 3040 725. 

KINDLING:- Small bag   $5 

   Medium bag  $10 

   Large bag   $20 

   Extra large bag  $30. 

 

See over for 
Touch notice. 



TOUCH RUGBY TEAMS 
Well, we have finally got enough for 4 teams although we could do with a one or two more in the 
Yrs 1 & 2 team and Yrs 3 & 4 team, so if your child is in those year groups and would like to play 

please let Wendy know by Monday.  Being part of a team means you are committed to turning up 
every week unless too ill to do so. 

Touch Wanganui advised us yesterday that they have had trouble getting the registration link up 

and running, therefore games will now BEGIN on TUESDAY, 27th FEBRUARY.  It will now be a 

7 week programme.  Big thanks to those who have stepped up as coaches - 1 of your child(ren) will 
not be charged fees.  Others, PLEASE REMEMBER, the Touch fee of $18 needs to be paid before 

games begin.  Thanks to those who have paid already.  Teams are as follows. 

Years 1 & 2 
Coach:   

SHANE STONE 

Years 3 & 4 
Coach:  

CANDACE FALP 

Years 5 & 6 
Coach:  

CARRISSA BROWN 

Years 7 & 8 
Coach:   

RACHEAL  MACKENZIE 

Jack Drake Lucy Drake Caleb McCracken Hogan Smith 

Charlie McCracken Billy Jean Mackenzie Alicia Ross Emma Ross 

Vinnie Atkinson Connor Mackenzie Finn Lennox Tyrel Mackenzie 

Charlie Stone Chase Wall Elizabeth Terrey Seth Wall 

Mackay Harrex Crystal White Angus Jenkins Aeryn Drakefield 

Caleb Valentine Shiloh Cornelius Te Rongopai Marino Joshua Valentine 

  Te Awanui Marino Seth Wall 

  Ryan Jamieson Campbell McKerras 

  Bronson White  


